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			2023 Legislative Priorities
 
On May 4th, at our annual spring GWC membership meeting, our members discussed multiple current and relevant water policy issues and voted for the following two priority water policy issues to work on during the 2023-2024 Legislative Session:  
Save the Okefenokee Swamp and Ground Application of Waste. 









			FOR THE SWAMP: At our May member meeting, groups in the Georgia Water Coalition voted (for the second year in a row) to prioritize protection of the Okefenokee Swamp. Specifically, participants voted on a recommendation to work on legislation that prevents mining on Trail Ridge because scientists are concerned that mining will impair the swamp's hydrology.
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			The Okefenokee Committee members have been meeting monthly to develop a plan to promote the swamp's value to our state and the need to protect it. This month, the GWC released poll results revealing that a clear majority of Georgians are in favor of permanent protections for the Okefenokee Swamp. These results have been shared with all candidates running for the Governor and Lt. Governor in the State of Georgia.
 
We need your help. Encourage your members to reach out to candidates for Governor/Lt Governor. Click the button below and share the action page link with your networks.
 
We anticipate continued and increased media activity between now and the November election. Committee members are scheduling meetings with legislators for October – December 31. Finally, we anticipate that the EPD will release the long-anticipated draft permit for the Twin Pines mine. With this release, they will open up a 60-day comment period. At that time, it will be important for our members to share information with their networks so we can generate a large number of comments. 
 
As we get closer to the session, we will need you to be plugged into activities that will help ensure the Okefenokee Swamp receives the protection it deserves. We are updating a full suite of communications materials for you to share with your members and supporters.  
 
If you would like to receive a link to the materials as soon as they are available, please click the button below.  
 
To learn more or join the committee, please contact Megan Desrosiers at One Hundred Miles.









			Click Here to Access Poll Results 



		Click Here for the Action Page Link 



		Click Here to Receive Updated OKE Materials 









			CITIZENS UNITE AGAINST INDUSTRIAL SLUDGE "SOIL AMENDMENTS": Earlier this month the Agriculture Department concluded the public comment portion of the ongoing soil amendment rule-making process. Ten county council Chairmen, along with State Representatives, Association of County Commissioners in Georgia and Georgia Water Coalition submitted comments alongside Savannah, Ogeechee, Altamaha Riverkeepers and affected citizens. Each set of comments reflects the negative impacts this industry is having on rural Georgia, and together provide a blueprint for the future.  
 
Land owners living next door to sludge operations are being vocal about the large swarms of black flies, heavy presence of Vultures and an overwhelming stench that permeates their communities once a “soil amendment” carrier starts applying. Communities across middle and north Georgia submitted comments begging the Agriculture Department for some relief and are working locally to help pass ordinances restricting application locations.
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		Three months after thousands of fish died on the Little River an $85,000 fine has been levied against the landowner responsibly for the spill. Sludge spreading operations and lagoon failure on the McAvoy farms resulted in a large spill of the waste into the river. The sludge operators, those providing the waste, were not held responsible or fined despite bringing 222 tanker trucks of industrial wash down water to the facility in 45 days. Landowners considering accepting this waste need to be aware of the risks of allowing unscrupulous waste companies to have access to their sites. 









			To learn more or join the committee, please contact Tonya Bonitatibus at Savannah Riverkeeper or Gordon Rogers at Flint Riverkeeper. 









			Click Here to Read the Letters Submitted 



		Click Here to Read the Media Stories 



		Read EPD's Order Regarding Fish Kill 









				 






	VOTE on the Biennial Report!
Take the Survey by September 30!



	Over the summer, members sent in proposed revisions and new recommendations for our guiding policy report. Now, you get to consider those changes and submit your VOTE!
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		What you need to know: 
Your survey answers are your VOTE. 
 
In each survey question, you will read the proposed revision or addition and an explanation for why it was suggested. 
 
You will choose one of the following:
· Yes, I can live with this change
· No, I cannot live with this change
· This recommendation needs further discussion (then you will be prompted to enter a specific question for the nominator or suggest alternate language)
We adopt changes to the Biennial Report by consensus, which we define as being able to "live with" a change even if we believe it is not perfect. If you have general questions, comments, or concerns about this process, there will be a final survey question where you can give additional input.









			The GWC Leadership Team will use your questions and comments to help guide the discussion during the November 9th Fall Membership Meeting. Nominators will be provided with anonymized feedback prior to this meeting so they can prepare alternate language to propose to the membership.









			Click Here to Access the Survey by September 30! 



	Thank you for your participation and willingness to help craft our policy goals. Recommendations listed in our Biennial Report are meant to serve as big-picture goals for water policy and do not automatically become our working priorities. However, any priority that we do choose to work on must be covered in some way by our Biennial Report.
 
If you have any questions about this process or have problems with the online form, please reach out to Jesse Demonbreun-Chapman at Coosa River Basin Initiative.



		 












			 A Little Help From Our Friends
 
The Georgia Water Coalition is engaging our members in the development of our next strategic plan.
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			Between October 3 and 14, you will have the opportunity to participate in a survey about your engagement 
with the coalition and ideas for our work. 
 
The survey should take less than 10 minutes to complete. All responses are being collected by Advantage Consulting, LLC — our strategic-planning facilitators — and will be confidential.
 
In appreciation of your time and input, you will have the option to enter yourself in a raffle drawing for several possible prizes, like gift cards, branded merch, and trips.
 
Advantage Consulting will summarize the feedback provided and share it with the GWC Leadership Team at its meeting in late October and with Members during the fall Membership meeting on November 9.
 
Please let me know if you have questions ahead of the survey period. We look forward to hearing your valuable input on the future of GWC. Thank you in advance for your involvement! 
 
Look out for the survey announcement on October 3. 
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		Free Office Furniture & Supplies!









			GWC member group, Greenlaw, disbanded in early 2022 and donated their office property to the GWC to share with our members. Georgia Wildlife Federation graciously allowed the furniture and supplies to be stored in their basement in Covington while we give away these materials. We have desks, computers, rolling chairs, lots of REALLY nice law office file cabinets, storage cabinets, shelving, printers, artwork, office supplies, a phone system, and more.
 
Please email Gina Rogers if you’d like to see the inventory list and photos. This office equipment can be picked up during the November 9th GWC membership meeting in Covington at the Alcovy Conservation Center or you can arrange a time to meet Gina to “shop” and pick up what you need.
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	Save the Date: November 9th for our annual fall membership meeting at 
Alcovy Conservation Center and on Zoom



		 






	Georgia Water Coalition
Georgia River Network 
126 South Milledge Avenue, Suite E3
Athens, GA 30605
 
ph: 706-549-4508
web: www.GeorgiaWater.org
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PROBLEM STATEMENT:
* What issue are we trying to address?

EORGIA
WATER
COALITION
We are working to prevent the threat of mining from

impairing the hydrology of the Okefenokee Swamp.

Long-term Goal:
* What’s the big goal we are trying to accomplish
(biennial report)?

Build pride across Georgia for the Okefenokee Swamp that results in
protection efforts that prevent mining on Trail Ridge.




